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HOLBECK & WELBECK 
PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Holbeck and Welbeck Annual Parish Meeting                         

held on Tuesday, 23 April 2019 in the Education Room at The Harley Gallery. 
 

Present: Councillors: D Wall (Chair), D Cooper, K Dukes  
 W M Woodcock (Clerk) 

 
  
1.  Apologies for absence 
 

 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors C Chambers, S Cuckson 
and M Newton. 
 

2. Minutes of the previous meeting  
 

 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday, 10 April 2018 were 
 accepted as a true record. The Chairman signed them accordingly. 
Proposed: Cllr D Cooper Seconded: Cllr K Dukes 
 

3. Matters arising 
 
 None 

 
4. Chairman’s Report 

 
 Reviewing the last twelve months, the Chairman, Cllr Wall, acknowledged it had 
been another challenging year and the continuing lack of progress on certain long 
outstanding matters was a cause of considerable frustration. On the plus side, the 
Parish Council was proud to have completed the commission of the new War 
Memorial, which had been placed outside Lady Margaret Hall. The bespoke stone 
plaque bearing the names of all the fallen from the two Parishes had been made 
possible with generous funding assistance from Nottinghamshire Community 
Commemoration Fund 2014-2018, County Councillor Kevin Greaves and District 
Councillor Kevin Dukes. It had been hoped to arrange something of a community 
event, incorporating an official unveiling ceremony, but sadly it had not proved 
possible to arrange this to date. It was hoped this could take place during the next 
year, to coincide with the War Memorial being re-sited when refurbishment of Lady 
Margaret Hall is completed. 

 
The Chair thanked the Clerk, W Woodcock, for her input and support over the past 
twelve months. 
  

5. Public Forum 
 

 No members of the public were in attendance 
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6. Any other business 

 
 None 

 
7. Date of next meeting. 

 
 The date of the next Annual Parish Meeting will be confirmed at a future meeting of 
 the Parish Council, in accordance with the legislative requirements.  
 
 The meeting closed at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
 Chair’s Signature: _________________________________________ 
 
 Date:   _________________________________________ 
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